

Pembroke Regional Hospital MEMO

To:

All Staff and Physicians

From:

Heather Macmillan, Manager of OR, MDR and Surgical

Services

Date:

July 5, 2023

Subject: Operating Room Shut Down

Please note that there will be an Operating Room shut down this Thursday, July 06, 2023, from 16:00 – 20:00 hrs.

During this time, only emergency STAT C-sections will be performed. All other surgical emergencies will be required to be transferred externally (if they cannot wait until after 20:00 hrs).

No inductions will commence after July 06 at 07:00 hrs. Obstetrical patients in labour will be assessed by the on-call obstetrician who will determine if the patient requires to be transferred externally.

Please bring any questions that are specific to your department/work area to your manager for discussion and clarification.

Thank you.